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Week 5,   Term  2          1st June 2017  

PRINCIPAL’S  COMMENT 

Hi Everyone  Tena Koutou Katoa 
 
It’s good to see parents checking out the Polo 
Shirt selection we have displayed in the library 
and marking their preference.  If you haven’t 
been in please do so if possible before Wednes-
day next week. 
 
Our Hockey team, who play on Wednesday eve-
nings, are still unbeaten as of yesterday and are 
doing extremely well.  Keep up the great work 
team. 
 
On Monday, June 15th, our Seniors will be partic-
ipating in the Super 6 Netball competition.  Renee 
Henry has kindly been giving them some coaching 
so fingers crossed we do well and get one step 
further to winning the Super 6 Shield this year. 
 
At our last Principal’s Cluster Meeting we thought 
it would be good to get our teachers together 
after school to have an afternoon of writing mod-
eration.  Each teacher will take along writing sam-
ples to  moderate. 
  
BOT Meeting  -  our next meeting is THIS AFTER-
NOON starting at 4pm in the library.  All wel-
come. 
 
ASSEMBLY  -  TOMORROW at 2.20pm.  Hope to 
see you there. 
 
Ross Harvey,  PRINCIPAL 

FOKIS  FUNDRAISER 
Kai Iwi Pig Hunters Annual Hunt 

Monday, 5th June 

FOKIS are getting paid to help out at this event 

on Monday.  See below for times, etc if you have 

kindly offered to help.  We would appreciate 

more helpers so please get hold of Debra (or 

Wendy tomorrow morning) if you are willing to 

lend a hand. 

 

KITCHEN 

12 noon - 3pm  Angela Bannister 

    Carol Hare 
    **  Another needed! 

3pm - 6pm   Angela McCracken 

    Clare Ogilwy 

    Heather Osborn 
6pm - 9pm   **  More needed! 

 

BAR 

12 noon - 3pm  Carrissa Brown 

    Racheal Mackenzie 

    Terry Hill 

3pm - 6pm   Shane Stone 

    Nigel Baker 

    Ross Harvey 

6pm - 9pm   Pete Richardson 
    ** More needed! 

 

TUESDAY MORNING CLEANUP 

    Sally Belton 

    Ally Drake 

    Louise Hartell 

    Nikki Galbraith 

 

These fundraisers are for the benefit of ALL our 

children so please help our FOKIS Group out.  

“Many hands make light work”. 



NETBALL  REPORT 
Saturday, May 27th result:-   

Kai Iwi A  vs  WIS :-   13 - 32 loss. 
Wow, what a great team we played on Saturday.  
No wonder most of them were selected for the rep 
teams.  Congratulations to WIS - great win.  It was 
a good game for us too and I’m sure we all walked 
away proud of our efforts, however we still have a 
lot of work to do, starting with the basics and fa-
miliarising ourselves with our new team.  Player of 
the Day went to Alyse  -  great work and big con-
gratulations. 
There is no netball this weekend but we will still 
practice.  New start time of 3.15pm SHARP!  Please 
be on time for practices and on game day girls.  If 
anyone needs a lift to or from games please text 
Jane or myself as soon as you can.   
Unfortunately for me my SD card was somehow 
damaged in my phone and I have lost all (past & 
present) netball videos and photos - incredibly up-
setting.  If anyone has any photos or videos I would 
love copies which I am happy to pay for.  Some 
things just can’t be replaced so I am hoping some 
of our supporters and parents may be able to help 
me out.  Thanks in advance. 
We have had an expression of interest about spon-
soring Hoodies for the netball team in our school 
colours which is just fabulous.  If your business 
would like to be a sponsor as well please get in 
touch with Ross ASAP.  (Would be great publicity 
with the amount of foot traffic at Laird Park on Sat-
urdays). 
Keep up the good work team and enjoy Queen’s 
Birthday weekend.  That’s all for this week and re-
member - be kind to one another.    Louise Hartell 

HOUSE WANTED TO BUY 

We are still on the hunt for a 

lifestyle block to purchase in 

the Kai Iwi, Maxwell, Rapanui, 

Brunswick areas.  4 bed-

rooms, sunny and warm with good garaging 

and sheds.  Please contact Heather 

3429777.  Cash buyers. 

RIVERCITY  UKES 
Learnt a ukulele lately or even 
some time in the past?  Come 
along to the Rivercity Ukes with 
your ukulele and join in with a  
group of like-minded people for a 
fun evening.  All skill levels wel-
come. 

RSA Bunker Bar, 170 St Hill St,  
7 - 9pm,  Every 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the 
month.  Gold coin donation for the evening. 

SCHOOL  ACCOUNT  REMINDER 
School accounts went home on your newsletter a 
couple of weeks ago.  We would appreciate these 
being paid ASAP please.  Any overdue accounts 
must be paid immediately.  Big thanks to those who 
settled their accounts promptly. 

FEIJOAS  -  FEIJOAS  -  FEIJOAS 

FOR  SALE 

Rooms 1 & 2 are once again selling feijoas.  Orders will 

be taken through the school office and Rooms 1 and 2.   

1kg for $3.00  or 2kg for $5.00.  Remember, as well as 

being delicious to eat raw they make very tasty cakes, 

jams, relish, etc!  GET IN QUICK - they won’t last long!! 

Please use the order form attached to last week’s News-

letter or send a note with the money to school. 

 

Samuel & Jackson collecting feijoas last year. 

HOCKEY  REPORT 
Our team has been put up to ‘A Grade’ so they did a 
great job yesterday coming away with a win (4-3) 
against St Johns Hill.  All players had a good, con-
sistent game and Jackson had an awesome game 
which earned him Player of the Day once again. 

Renee  Henry  

Have you 

bought 

your  

FEIJOAS yet ?? 


